DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Thursday 14 October 2010 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman 


Cllr J Garnett


Cllr R Clayton



Cllr D Jones



Cllr M Billing
Mrs J Markham – Clerk

In attendance:  Local Electors: 8
1. Minutes of Meeting on 23 September 2010
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 23 September 2010 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.
2. Matters Arising 
(i) Bridleway Hedgerow  The Clerk reported that the terms of the letter to be sent to Mr and Mrs Redman had not been concluded with the agreement of all councillors outside the meeting.  After further discussion, during which the Clerk outlined the legal and regulatory background and explained further the respective roles of the parties involved, it was agreed that the letter would be redrafted and recirculated for approval. 
(ii) Highways maintenance  It was noted that repairs had been carried out to the road surface on Low Lane, and that the drainage of Heights Lane and the trimming of the trees on the embankment at the eastern junction with the A65 had been referred to the Highways authority.  The Clerk was also asked to remind Highways that the lines marking this junction still needed to be repainted.
(iii) Hire charge for use of Village Hall  On behalf of the Village Hall Management Committee, Cllr Billing thanked the Council for their payment for hire of the hall for meetings in September.  
(iv) Transport  It was noted that Lin Barrington, the District Councillor in charge of the service, would attend the next meeting to talk to the Council about the Little Red Bus.

(v) Community Governance Review  The Clerk reported that the District Council, at a recent Clerks Forum meeting, had confirmed that the boundary change at Ellenber Farm was necessary for “convenient and effective local government”.
3. Chelker Wind Turbines
The Clerk reported on the exhibitions held by Kelda Water on 5 and 6 October, and comments were noted from those present that the company had again failed to include all Draughton residents in the consultation, as they had undertaken to do.  A letter had been received from Kelda indicating that, of some 60 visitors at the events, drawn from the Ilkley and Addingham communities, as well as from Draughton, a majority had expressed support for the proposed new turbines.  The Clerk was asked to verify the basis for this, as the conclusion was not supported by the results of the Council’s recent survey of local opinion.

It was then proposed and agreed that the Council should begin to assert its position in opposition to the turbine development in advance of formal submission of the planning application, and letters proposed to be sent from the Chairman to the local MP, Julian Smith, asking for his support, and to the planning authority, requesting early involvement and an extension of the statutory 21-day consulation period, were approved.
4. Draughton Greenway 
The Clerk reported that, following the July meeting, at which it had been decided to seek local political support for the Greenway project as a first step in procuring financial support and grant funding, she had approached all neighbouring local councils, the Estate and the Railway.  The Estate had not been against the proposals, but there had been little interest from other sources, and it was judged unlikely that any financial support would be offered.  
After discussion, and in view of the current climate of public funding uncertainties, it was agreed that the Council would not actively pursue the project at present, but would remain supportive in principle, if the members of the village working party initially involved in the proposals wished to take any further action at this stage.
5. Financial Report to 30/9/10 and draft Budget 2011/12
The Clerk reported on expenditure for the financial year to date, projected expenditure for the full financial year 2010/11, and proposals for the Budget 2011/12.  It was agreed that, subject to any adjustments required in respect of the Clerk’s salary to ensure it remained in line with NALC salary scales for 2010/11, the draft Budget would be presented to the next meeting for consideration of the Precept 2011/12.

6. Correspondence
(i) Standards Framework  It was noted that the Government were proposing to abolish the current Framework and to introduce a new criminal offence for non-registration of interests.

(ii) Skipton Town Hall  An exhibition was to be held on 21 Octobe to review options for the future of the Town Hall.

(iii) RAY  The AGM was to be held on 27 November in East Keswick.  Cllr Billing, as a Trustee, would attend on behalf of the Council.
7. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 18 November 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  Apologies were received for this meeting from Cllr Jones.
The meeting closed at 9.00pm.

Chairman
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